From: Melissa J. Ryberg

Sent: Monday, October 30, 2017 1:03 PM

To: Pat Flood; Melissa J. Ryberg

Cc: Rudy Collins

Subject: Camden Update 10-30-2017

Dear Camden Citizens -

Below is a summary of items that have occurred at EWS from Saturday 10/21 through Friday 10/27. My previous update covered the period through Friday 10/20.

Pat.

- Continued to ship Aluminum Processing Waste Cell leachate off-site for disposal
- No Industrial Waste Cell leachate shipped off-site for disposal (waiting on results of analytic testing)
- Treated Industrial Waste Cell leachate to prepare for off-site disposal
- Installed valves on the gas system header piping and lateral lines to better distribute vacuum
- Cleaned Industrial Waste Cell sump riser pipes as well as Industrial Waste Cell dual-walled leachate force main (using industrial jetter)
- Performed routine daily gas system and cover operation and maintenance activities
- Performed daily ammonia monitoring
- Continuing site clean-up and housekeeping activities
- Continued clay placement on temporary Aluminum Processing Waste cell cover to repair areas with small desiccation cracks
- Continued engineering work on the Industrial Waste Cell closure design



Patrick J. Flood, P.E. | Director Division of Solid Waste Management William R. SnodgrassTennessee Tower 312 Rosa L. Parks Ave., 14th Floor Nashville, TN 37243 p. 615-532-0792 Pat.Flood@tn.gov tn.gov/environment

We value your feedback! Please complete <u>TDEC's Customer Service Survey</u>.